
Pakistan Association of Automotive Parts & Accessories Manufacturers 

  
Minutes of Third Managing Committee (Central) meeting held on 12th January 2019  

At PAAPAM Head Office Lahore and Zonal Office Karachi via video link.  

 

The Third Managing Committee (Central) meeting was held on 12th January 2019 at PAAPAM Head 

Office Lahore and Zonal Office Karachi via video link. The Meeting was presided over by Chairman       

Mr. Muhammad Ashraf Shaikh, and Vice Chairman Mr. Basharat Javed Awan. The list of participants at 

respective locations is attached. 

                           
The proceedings of the meeting commenced with recitation from The Holy Quran by Mr. Azhar Saeed. 
 
The Chairman welcomed the participants and praised them for taking active participation in affairs of the 
association.  
 
Thereafter the agenda items were taken up as under: 
 
Item # 1: Discussion on custom Public Notice # 03/2018. 
 
Mr. Muhammad Ashraf Shaikh informed the house that Chief Collector Appraisement – South Custom 

House Karachi has issued Public notice No.03/2018 to determine quality of iron & steel products in 

order to streamline and facilitate determination of secondary quality iron & steel products.  
 

He further said that the reservations of PAAPAM have been taken up with Member (Customs – 
Operation), FBR, Mr. Abdul Razzak Dawood Adviser to PM on   Commerce and Federal Secretary 

Ministry of Industry.  

 
Item # 2: Discussion on inclusion of Locally Manufactured goods in the list of CGO-02/2017 

received from EDB. 

 

Mr. Muhammad Ashraf Shaikh informed the house that Engineering Development Board has sought 

updated list of auto parts developed by manufacturers to be included in CGO–02/2017 dated             

19-4-2017. The letter has been circulated among PAAPAM members for providing list of fresh localized 

parts. As soon as the information is received it will be compiled and shared with Engineering 

Development Board. 
 

 
There being no other item on the agenda or otherwise, the meeting ended with vote of thanks to and from 
the Chair. 
 
 
  
 
 
Muhammad Arshad 
Secretary General  
 
 
 

 
 


